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TO:         Members of  the Legislature
FROM:   Michael M. Birkley, Legislative Director

DATE:   April 21, 2010

Before you vote on AJR-8, tomorrow, we urge you to consider this: 

Do you want to go on record voting to eliminate fairness in property taxation and guarantee that 20% to 47% of your constituents would be taxed more than the owners of other equally valued properties in the future? That’s what AJR-8 would do!
Under AJR-8 Renters would pay more than homeowners.

One-third of Wisconsin’s residential taxpayers are renters, not owners.


Landlords don’t pay property taxes. They collect them from their tenants. Of the nearly 2 million income taxpayers who claim the homeowners/renters credit on their residences, more than 640,000 are renters.  

AJR-8 would tax your rent-paying constituents more than the owners of other equally valued principal residences.  

Whether renters represent less than 10% or more than 50% of the voters in your district, you can be sure that they would not appreciate being taxed more than equally valued owner-occupied principal residences.  

Under AJR-8 all others would pay more than homeowners.

Commercial, Agricultural, Industrial and Other Properties represent about 25% of the State’s taxable real estate.  

AJR-8 would tax owner-occupied principal residences less, but others would be taxed more on equally valued properties; including the owners of second homes, commercial and industrial properties, and agricultural, forest, undeveloped, hunting and recreational land. 

Whether these properties represent more or less than 25% of the taxable property in your district, you can be sure that the owners of these properties – farmers, part-time residents (who pay full-time taxes), manufacturers and small business owners would not appreciate being taxed more than equally valued owner-occupied principal residences.

Relief  For All Residential Property Taxpayers

Instead of amending fairness out of the Constitution to tax all other classes of property more than equally valued principal residences, we urge you to direct relief to all residential property taxpayers - including renters as well as homeowners - through the Homeowners/Renters Income Tax credit. 
Retain Fairness In Property Taxation. Vote “NO” on AJR-8

